MINUTES OF THE JUNE 14TH, MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE BEARDSTOWN COMMUNITY PARK DISTRICT, CASS COUNTY, ILLINOIS, HELD AT 6PM.
Seth Coats called the meeting to order at 6:00pm and roll was taken. Commissioners present included: Seth Coats, Mandy Hardwick, Becky Jones, Stacy Sloan, and Megan Coats. Travis Schroll was present via speaker phone.  Deion Summers, Josh Reich, and Megan Venz also attended. 
Megan Venz went over park program attendance numbers.  There are 572 kids enrolled for programs and 68 children for t-ball.  
The budget review was approved on a motion by Becky Jones and a second by Stacy Sloan.
The minutes from the May 10th, 2023, meeting were approved on a motion by Travis Schroll and a second by Mandy Hardwick.
The financial report was approved on a motion by Mandy Hardwick and a second by Becky Jones. 
Director’s Report – 
· New Wi-Fi was installed by Matt Martin in the building, no fiber is live from CASSCOMM.
· Cameras – holding off on having cameras installed throughout the entire park, plan on starting with new cameras inside first.  It’s a possibility we can levy for security cameras around the park. 
· Water improvements – Schmoldt is complete, and the playground area is complete.  The ball fields will be a fall project.  
· The signage project is in progress. New signs for the shelters, restrooms and streets throughout the park will be made. 
· The new website is being built and put together by Matt Martin
· JBS Soccer Complex Update – The roof is going on.  The restrooms will be completed before concession stand, then doors, electrical, and appliances to follow. 
· The maintenance crew is preparing for the 4th of July by painting the shelters and finishing up the water project. 
· The grant for the walking path cannot be completed due to lack of documents.  We need an updated master plan.  We had several letters of support from the community. 
· We haven’t had any follow up from Carrie Magerl on the Graham & Hyde resolution; Deion will contact her to see if she has any new information.

Topics Discussed – 
Changing the name of the community center; all commissioners agree they want this change but need to check on the legalities of it.  We would like to have a meeting with the BBA in the fall to discuss our agreement with them.  As far as replacing the vandalized basketball court, we need to wait and see what the sub surface is like before making the decision on what to resurface or replace it with; and possibly just make it a basketball court and no additional courts.
The meeting was closed at 7:30pm on a motion by Mandy Hardwick and a second by Seth Coats.
The next regular meeting will be held on 7-12-23 at 6:00pm. 
